

TO:

Harold S. Rosenthal, Grand Master, Lambda-Epsilon, University of Central Florida

Erik R. Diaz, Grand Master of Ceremonies

Joshua E. Frost, Grand Scribe Alvaro E. Angulo, Grand Treasurer Thomas R. Townsend, Alumnus Advisor

Paul H. Gamble, District Grand Master-Northern Florida

FROM:

Mitchell B. Wilson, Executive Director

DATE:

May 13, 2010

RE:

Withdrawal of the Charter of the Lambda-Epsilon Chapter at the University of Central

Florida

Dear Brothers:

On behalf of the Supreme Executive Committee, I am writing this letter to inform you that the Charter of the Lambda-Epsilon Chapter at the University of Central Florida has been withdrawn by the Supreme Executive Committee. The Supreme Executive Committee took this action at their meeting held in Dulles, Virginia on Saturday, May 8, 2010. The Supreme Executive Committee took this action as a result of the Chapter's failure to discipline individual members for violation of the Code of Conduct of Kappa Sigma Fraternity and for violation of sanctions that were previously placed against the Chapter for the Chapter to be alcohol-free.

The Supreme Executive Committee hereby directs Brother Paul Gamble to collect the Ritual Book and the Ritual Equipment of the Chapter immediately. The alumni should also move forward in securing all Chapter memorabilia and materials to be kept until such time that the Fraternity is able to recolonize at the University of Central Florida and return these materials to the future Chapter. The Brothers of Lambda-Epsilon Chapter are hereby directed to cease and desist from any further operation. Any attempt on behalf of any member of the Chapter to operate the Chapter in a sub rosa fashion will result in that member (or members) facing charges for suspension and expulsion from Kappa Sigma Fraternity.

The Chapter will have 30-days from the date of this letter to file an appeal with the Fraternity if it so desires. The Chapter is now closed, and we ask for the cooperation of the members of the Chapter to be respectful of this decision. Any inappropriate behavior or damage to the Chapter House will result in charges being placed against the individual involved in that activity.

The Kappa Sigma Fraternity will begin the process of negotiations with the officials at the University of Central Florida to return the Chapter to the campus after an absence of two to three years.

Again, the Chapter has 30-days from the date of this notice to submit an appeal of this action if it so desires.

A.E.K. A.B.

MBW:ksm

cc:

Supreme Executive Committee

Chris A. Cooley, Legal Commissioner

James H.S. Levine, Deputy Legal Commissioner for Conduct & Standards

Justin A. Ward, Assistant District Grand Master-BIA/Ritual

B. Lee Mayfield, Assistant District Grand Master

Christopher J. Tomko, Assistant Alumnus Advisor/GP

Kevan P. Stone, Assistant Alumnus Advisor/GMC

Michael P. Lowe, Assistant Alumnus Advisor/GS

Paul R. Scott, Assistant Alumnus Advisor/GT

Jeffrey E. Waddell, House Corporation

Belinda Boston, Director of Fraternity & Sorority Life - bboston@mail.ucf.edu

Kappa Sigma Directors